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2Healthy people in healthy communities.

On behalf of the Macomb County Health Department staff, I am pleased to present our 2016 
Annual Report. This report highlights some of the accomplishments our dedicated, 
compassionate and resourceful professional public health staff have made towards 
improving the health and well-being of residents and communities in Macomb County. 
As we approach our 70th anniversary as a local health department, we will take time to 
ÁÃËÎÏ×ÌÅÄÇÅ ÔÈÅ ÐÒÏÇÒÅÓÓ ×ÅȭÖÅ ÍÁÄÅ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÔÈÏÕÓÁÎÄÓ ÏÆ ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔÓ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ ÓÉÎÃÅ $ÒȢ /ÓÃÁÒ 
Stryker, our first Health Director, opened the doors to the Health Department on July 10th, 
1947. Whether it was  preparing and responding to Polio or Tuberculosis that were 
ÄÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ÐÒÉÏÒÉÔÉÅÓ ÉÎ ΧίΪέȟ ÔÏ ÔÁËÉÎÇ ÁÃÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÁÄÄÒÅÓÓ ÔÏÄÁÙȭÓ ÅÍÅÒÇÉÎÇ ÐÕÂÌÉÃ ÈÅÁÌÔÈ 
threats like ZikaVirus and the opioid/heroin addiction epidemic,  our Health Department 
staff continues to collaborate  and lead efforts to promote and protect community health.

In 2016 the department completed a Community Health Assessment and developed a 
Community Health Improvement Plan (CHIP) that highlights four priority areas for 
community action and implementation in 2017.   The CHIP, which can be found on our web 
site, will help streamline our strategic plan and guide our programming and services in the 
community.

William Ridella, M.P.H., M.B.A.
Director/Health Officer

As 2017 begins, we look forward to transitioning our 
dental clinic to a new community partner, My 
Community Dental Centers, and the implementation 
of the Nurse Family Partnership home visitation 
program for first-time mothers. We will continually 
strive in the new year to improve as a valuable public 
health department to serve the health and 
community needs of all those who live, work, and 
play in Macomb County. 



In 2016, MCHD continued to deliver quality, efficient and award winning programs and services to 
the residents of Macomb County.  The Emergency Preparedness Program was recognized by the 
.ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ !ÓÓÏÃÉÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ #ÏÕÎÔÙ ÁÎÄ #ÉÔÙ (ÅÁÌÔÈ /ÆÆÉÃÉÁÌÓ ɉ.!##(/Ɋ ÆÏÒ ÉÔȭÓ ÁÂÉÌÉÔÙ ÔÏ ÐÌÁÎ ÆÏÒȟ 
respond to, and recover from public health emergencies.  MCHD met 283 benchmarks required for 
recognition as a Project Public Health Ready (PPHR) health department.  MCHD is the first health 
department in southeastern Michigan and one of only 400 local health departments nationwide 
which have been distinguished for excellence in preparedness through PPHR. In addition, MCHD 
received 3 National Association of Counties Achievement awards in 2016 for Advancing Health 
#ÏÍÍÕÎÉÃÁÔÉÏÎȟ &ÁÍÉÌÙ 3ÕÐÐÏÒÔ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ #ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ 3ÐÅÃÉÁÌ (ÅÁÌÔÈ #ÁÒÅ 3ÅÒÖÉÃÅÓ ÁÎÄ 
Immunization Improvements through Health Level Seven Registry.  

4ÈÅ ÄÅÐÁÒÔÍÅÎÔ ÈÏÓÔÅÄ ÉÔÓ ÆÉÒÓÔ ÅÖÅÒ 7ÏÍÅÎȭÓ 7ÅÌÌÎÅÓÓ $ÁÙ ÉÎ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ÉÎ ÐÁÒÔÎÅÒÓÈÉÐ ×ÉÔÈ ÍÏÒÅ 
than 50 local vendors at our Thompson Family Resource Center.  Utilizing funding from the St. 
John Mission Fund and Michigan Department of Health and Human Services the department 
renovated the kitchen at the Thompson Family Resource Center and now hosts cooking classes 
and demonstrations for local families.

3Healthy people in healthy communities.



Completed 500 
follow up surveys 

from residents 
affected by the 

August 2014 
flooding

NACCHO Project 
Public Health 
Ready award 

recipient

MRC volunteers 
provided 51 

presentations to 
more than 1100 

elementary 
students
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